

INTEROFFICE MEMO

To: Governor

DATE:

August 10, 1983

FROM:

Gerry Thompson

SUBJECT: Thursday, August 11

- 1. Call Governor George Deukmejian (916) 445-2841 regarding power sales meeting scheduled for September 6 as per conversation with Pat Amedeo the evening of Tuesday, 8/9. (Governor, please let me know the results of this conversation so that I can bring John Lobdell up to speed.)
- 2. Personal note to Judy Carnahan, who has been appointed to Fred Heard's Senate seat. Attached is article. Please remember that Fred Heard has encouraged a meeting between you and Carnahan.
- 3. Personal note to Barbara Haymowicz following letter of resignation to you thanking her for long service in the Governor's office.

4. You still need to call Grattan Kerans, 688-4108, and Ed Fadeley, 342-5804, regarding the Comparable Worth Task Force. If you recall, the majority leaders are given two appointments each. We agreed with Bob Smith that we would try to get consent from the leaders to allow each minority leader to make an appointment also. You agreed to call Grattan and Ed to see what the reaction might be and encourage this arrangement. You are allowed three appointments and we are interested in making a better balance. Bob Smith is anxious to proceed with the appointments and we will soon be making recommendations to you.

8/22 You discussed #4 w/ Campbell & Muker. 7/0 in 10 days. 9